
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone, 

 

The picnic and A.G.M. held in the park at Peak Crossing on Sunday, 27th August, 2006, was 

a very successful one financially, but the numbers were down on the previous years. I 

would make a guess that the drought and the cost of fuel would have been reason enough to 

account for that as some of our regulars from Toowoomba, Toogoolawah and beyond were 

not present. Hope to see you next year. 

 

We have a new Committee for 2006/2007. They are as follows:- 
 

President:  Don Forsyth,   Vice-President: Mrs Val Ashton 

   M.S. 944      9 Amy Street   

McInnis Road      Donnybrook  Qld 

Blacksoil   Qld    4306     Telephone:  (07) 5429-2395 

Telephone:  (07) 3201-6889        

      

 

 

Sec./Treasurer: Joy Farrell   Asst. Sec./Treasurer: Heather Forsyth 

  33 Henty Street      18 Luckie Cres. 

  Woodridge  Qld   4114     Tivoli  Qld  4305  

  Telephone:  (07) 3299-1709    Telephone: 3281-7553 

 

Committee as follows:- 

 

Claire Guymer    Glenys Ashton    Des Phillips 

29 Blackwood Street   Lot 20, Cunningham H/way  60 Roland Court 

East Ipswich  Qld  4305  M.S. 861    Peak Crossing  Qld  4306 

Telephone:  (07) 3281-7787  Ipswich  Qld  4306   Telephone:  (07)  5467-2410 

    Telephone: (07) 5467-3338 

 

Rhonda Noe    Lucia McKee/Forsyth 

“Clifton Farm”    2/13 John Staines Cres. 

Forsyth Road M.S. 21   Raymonds Hill  Qld  4305 

Kalbar  Qld  4309   Telephone:  (07)  3813-0686 

Telephone:  (07) 5467-2200 

 

 

If you have any queries or want more information on Clan business these are the people to 

contact, or write to the Secretary and we will endeavour to answer your questions, also, any new 

ideas you may have and want us to work on. Please send them in as new ideas are always handy. 
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Presidents Report is as follows:- 



We would like to once again thank Joyce Forsyth and her group of helpers, and everyone who 

contributed to the ‘Bring & Buy’ stall. Also ‘thank you’ to Bev Kerkin, who looks after our Shop, 
and the raffle helpers. It was a successful day and fine weather to boot. 

 

We thank the Ipswich City Council for the replacement tree for the park. All it took was a phone 

call and there it was. 

 

We wish Keith Forsyth Happy 80th Birthday for September last. Hope it was a Happy day Keith, 

and many more to come. 

 

At the meeting following the election of office bearers, member Keith Paton from Maleny put 

forward a motion that a book about Peak Crossing Forsyths be produced. The motion was 

carried. This means we will be asking everyone to dig out old photos and family tales to be put in 

the book. Keith also suggested we ask the school to become involved in some way, as many of us 

started our school life there. So please help us get the information together. This idea will be 

discussed at the next meeting and we will let you know what is going to happen in the next 

newsletter. Thank you, Keith.  
       

 
 

Left:  Our oldest and youngest 

members at this years picnic, 

Doris Matheson and baby Brooke 

Kerkin. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Right:  Our stall, nicely protected 

by our new Clan Tent. 

 

 
Condolences 
We hear from Scotland that George Hawley has passed on. George was a member of the Clan 

in Scotland and some of you may have met him on your visits over to Scotland. Rest In Peace, 

George. 

 

On such a note, I mention the passing of Daphne Higgs, nee Winks. Daphne’s mother was 
Edith Forsyth before her marriage to Glen Winks. Many of us will remember Keith, Darcy & 

Ken roaring around on their motorbikes or playing football. Rest In Peace, Daphne. 

 

Harrisville Cemetery 
There is work going on at Harrisville Cemetery. President, Don met with members of the 

Cemetery Trust and the Lions Club to see what can be done. The Clan project for the coming 

year is under way with the concrete slab being laid by the Lions Club on the 11.10.06. Clan 

Forsyth will be meeting some of the costs of the improvements. 

 



Clan Dinner 2007 

The Hall and Caterers have been booked for our Annual Dinner on 24th March, 2007. More 

information will be in the next newsletter. 

 

O.B.E. Honours 
Congratulations to Keith Forsyth of Aspley who has received and O.B.E. medal in this years 

New Years Honours List. I will endeavour to find out the story behind this honour. We all 

wish Keith well.  We salute you. 
 

Following is a Traditional Scottish recipe just in time for Christmas. It is often called 

‘Millionaires’ Shortbread – presumably because it is so rich. 
 

CARAMEL SHORTBREAD 

Ingredients (Biscuit Base) 

200g (8oz) plain flour 

150g (6oz) margarine 

75g (2oz) caster sugar 

Ingredients (Filling) 
25g (2oz) margarine 

25g (20z)  soft brown sugar 

A tin of condensed milk                                            

Ingredients (Topping) 

200g (8oz) light brown chocolate 

 

Method 

Rub the margarine and flour together in a bowl until you have a mix which is similar to bread crumbs. Stir 

in the sugar. Spread the mixture evenly into a 23cm (9”) square tin which has been lined with baking paper. 

Bake in a pre-heated oven at 170C/340F (160C/320F if fan forced) for approx. 35 mins. until golden 

brown. Allow the base to cool.     

Heat the filling ingredients together in a pot, making sure that you stir it constantly (otherwise it will stick!) until 

it begins to simmer. Continue stirring until it thickens (which it should do in a few minutes). Spread the filling 

evenly over the base and again allow to cool. 

Melt the chocolate so that you can spread it over the filling.  
When it has cooled and you are ready to eat it, cut up into squares or rectangles with a sharp knife. 

Enjoy. 
                         

No date has been set for our Committee Break-up as yet, but will phone around when it is 

settled. 

 

Well, Christmas is not too far away. It seems as soon as Christmas has passed, the New Year 

brings in a new set of activities, hence the mention of the 2007 Dinner. I will wish all 

members a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year now as this will be the last newsletter 

for the year. 

                                                                        

Regards 

Your Secretary 

 
3299-1709 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


